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Good Evening
 
We have fielded a lot of questions today in anticipation of all hospitality venues being able to
operate tomorrow (not just from clubs, we have had a few questions from Police also).
 
To clarify the only change happening tomorrow is that customers do not need to be on the
premises for the purposes of dining - they can just come in for a pint. All other rules still apply and
you must ensure that;
 

·         no more than 100 customers or clients are in the workplace at any 1 time; and
·         that each customer or client is seated at a table (other than when entering, using a toilet or

bathroom, paying, or departing); and
·         that no more than 10 customers or clients are seated at a table together; and
·         that adjacent tables are arranged so there is at least a 1-metre separation between the

seated customers or clients at adjacent tables; and
·         that only 1 worker serves at any table; and
·         that you keep records to enable contact tracing of customers or clients who enter the

workplace or use its services.
 
These rules are not changing until after a cabinet review expected to take place on Monday.
 
Other activities – clubs are not just food and beverage operations
 
As per the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment website
https://www.business.govt.nz/covid-19/ many businesses carry out different types of activities on
the same premises. As an example, clubs might operate activities such as sports, gaming, libraries,
gyms and courtesy coaches.
 
In these situations, each of the different activities should be operated in accordance with the
relevant requirements for that activity, and the activities should be managed so they are clearly
separated.
 
So your sports and adjuncts can operate. Gaming can operate if your primary purpose is offered
and available. Libraries, gyms, conference facilities and courtesy coaches can all operate so long as
you follow the requirements for those separate activities.
 
More details are on the website https://www.clubsnz.org.nz/covid-19-information-for-clubs/alert-
level-2-guidance/
 
 
Kind Regards
 
Larry Graham
Chief Executive
Clubs New Zealand Incorporated
Phone:  04 815 9936, Mob:  021 460 232,  Fax:  64-4-499 7222
Email:  Larry@clubsnz.com    
Web:  www.clubsnz.org.nz
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